Your Cameron Connection
September 2022

Town Water Update

To address water quality issues, The Town has

+ \\  been working with Bill Lester, an engineer for LKC
Engineering; Tommy Overby from NC DEQ); Matt
Casto and Keith Buff from NC Rural Water
Association, and Bill’s Well Drilling. The Board of
Commissioners has approved a quote for the media
replacement at Well 8; hopefully this will begin soon
and will eliminate any iron and manganese.

The water being produced is of good quality and clarity, due mostly to
correcting some operating systems, primarily the relocating of the
chlorinator. The Emergency Interconnection with Moore County is planned
to start in September, with Atkinson Infrastructure being awarded the
- project. Meanwhile the Board of Commissioners has voted to hire a new
- ORC (Operator in Responsible Charge) for the town water system; he is
~ William Baker, will be the acting ORC until our maintenance tech, Jason
Carlyle, becomes certified.

Come Wish Addie Happy Birthday!

! The Town of Cameron plans to recognize our oldest known citizen, Addie
~ McCrimmon, who will turn 99 on September 23. There will be a celebration in
~ her honor from 2 p.m. until 4 p.m. on September 24 at Town Hall with cake and
- punch. Everyone is invited to stop by and wish her a Happy Birthday. Anyone
 wishing to send her a birthday card can mail it ¢/o Town of Cameron, Att: Ms.
Addie McCrimmon, PO Box 248, Cameron, NC 28326.

Attention History Buffs!! Interested in learning about and preserving Cameron
history? Consider serving on the town’s newly formed Historic District
Commission. Contact Commissioner Kane Parsons at 910-977-5263 for more
information.



‘ Sign Up for New Street Fair Will Be

‘Messaging Service Sept. 30 & Oct. 1
Cameron has implemented a phone - The two-day Antique Street Fair takes
messaging service to communicate - place this fall on Friday, Sept. 30 and
- with residents and keep them - Saturday, Oct. 1. Dealers may begin
“informed. The service is Dial My - setting up at 8 a.m. on Thursday.

Calls. If you’re interested in receiving
“updates, you can call or stop by Town

| Hall, or email - and property owners who rent vendor
cameronnc@townofcameron.com to  gpaces must register at the Town Hall,

“have your phone number added or ~ providing their name, address and
-receive emails. phone number for vendor referrals.
- This information will also be posted

| Dates to Remember on the town website.

- The deadline for obtaining a permit is
4 p.m. on Thursday Sept. 29. Business

- Participating businesses and property
 owners are also responsible for
verifying that the vendors they host
are selling items that conform to the
- November 19-20: Antique Shops’ Annual = conditions stated in the permit. Food
Christmas Open House - vendors must register with the Board
- of Health 15 days before the event.

October 16, 4 p.m.: Community Trunk or
- Treat at Cameron Elementary School ball
field

' November 26, 5:30 p.m.: Tree Lighting
- under the Magnolia Tree | Upcoming Holidays——

December 3, 10 a.m.: Christmas Parade Town Hall Closed

September 5, Labor Day

Cameron is accepting applications
until September 1 for the Police

Chief position, then will begin ' November 24 & 25, Thanksgiving
interviewing candidates. |

November 11, Veteran’s Day

December 23, 26, & 27, Christmas

' Solar powered speed signs are being
installed to increase awareness of

speed throughout the town.
|



